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CHARLES C. BATES. PH.D.
136 W. LA PINTURA
GREEN VALLEY. ARIZONA 85614-1927

602) :5-3330
7 November 1991

Mr. Bryan R. Leipper
714 Terra Court
Reno, NV 89506

Dear Bryant

It will take a little time to dig up a photo for your Dad & Mom's memory
book, However, I will send the following textual materials

Dear Dale & Virginiag

Congratulations on being able to celebrate a happy and well-e= rned
50th Wedding Anniversary!

Bertie and I owe a lot to you two and we look back with fondness on
those yerrs we collaborated together--at UCLA in 1942-1943, the happy
news that you and I (plus Crowell, Olson, et al) would be brand-new
second lieutenants studying under Sverdrup at Scripps in mid-1943, and
the evolutiomary year spent in your fledgling Depertment of Oceanography
at Texas A&M in 1962-53. During those yeers, your bsbies appeared, as
did ours, so it was always fun comparing notes in thet regerd too.

Mecdotally, the worst three hours ever spent in your company was in
April, 19563 after my doctoral committee rejected my dissertation on
"Delta Theory"™ as too long. Fortunetely, you snd Dr. Armie Price
were able to come up with a compromise over the dinrer hour which
let the "book" be accepted =fter all., Its vindiecation, of course,
came later thet year when the concept won the President's Award of
the American Associrtion of Petroleum Geologists, as well as led

to my being facetiously called "Delta Brtes™i Certainly that
recognition confirmed that YOUR Department of Oceanography was going
to become famed through the Southwest--and it didl Not at all bad
for a figdt try and definitely vindicated in part Dr. Jakkula's faith
in you despite Dean Trotter's high coefficient for worryingl

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY=--with many
more fine years to comel

ail’
- %/@



Dale and Virginia Leipper
Book of Memories

=

Army Air Force officers assigned to Scripps Institution of Oceano-
graphy in mid-1943. Left to right: Lieutenants H. G. Venn, John C.
Crowell, Timpson, Redfield, Charles C. Bates, R. S. Klopper, Profes-
sor Harald U. Sverdrup, Cletus J. Burke, ]. Armstrong, G. S. Holliday,

E. Yale Dawson, Dale F. Leipper, and Boyd E. Olson. (Courtesy of
SI10.) (Names in italics are wave forecasters.)
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12 February, 1992
Dear Bryan and Diane,

Forgive me for taking so long to respond to your letter concerning your parents’ fiftieth
wedding anniversary. As you may know, my husband had a fatal heart attack last August and
the weeks and months since have been both very painful and very busy.

We have both always had a high regard for your parents, having known them from
Scripps days, starting in 1946. As I recall Wayne and Dale worked together on the Bathy-
thermograph project at Scripps and then, upon completing their Master’s Degrees there, moved
on to different institutions, but still had similar careers. Your father started a new program in
Oceanography at Texas A. and M. and Wayne assisted Don Pritchard in getting the Chesapeake
Bay Institute established at Johns Hopkins University. And then, just a few years later, Wayne
came to Oregon State University to start a new program in Oceanography, just as your father had
done at Texas A. and M.

I know that Wayne and your father met often throughout the years, at various meetings,
here and abroad. At a meeting in The Hague in The Netherlands in about 1982, your mother
and I were there, too, and we enjoyed sightseeing and shopping together. We also saw them at
least once or twice during the years in Monterey when our son, John, was working on a graduate
degree at the P.G. School.

For many reasons, of course, I wish that Wayne could be writing this, because he would
have much more to say. We both treasured the years at Scripps and our friendship with you,
Virginia and Dale, and we wish you many more Happy Anniversaries. (Wayne and I were
fortunate in that we celebrated our 50th last year).

With my very best wishes,

L B
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March 10, 1992

Dale and Virginia Leipper
c/o Bryan and Diane Leipper
714 Terra Court

Reno, Nevada 89506

Dear Dale and Virginia:

Greetings and congratulations on achieving your fiftieth wedding anniversary. We wish we could be
there to help you celebrate in person, but the distance is too great. We will celebrate with you in
spirit. We send this message in care of your children to let you know that we join your many friends
in recognizing this traditional milestone.

Years go by so rapidly. It seems only the other day that we came to College Station, at that time
hardly more than a village, steeped in its Texas and southern traditions. Although you had been here
several years when we came, you also were from the outside, like us. There were many ways in
which you made it easier for us to accommodate ourselves to College Station and Texas A&M.

One of the great surprises that we found at Texas A&M was the internationally known program in
oceanography and meteorology. It wasn't long until we knew that its heart and soul was
Dale Leipper. Not only did we find a kindred spirit, but also a person who had deciphered and
overcome many of the bureaucratic obstacles that existed at the institution. To build the Texas A&M
program in engineering, the only genius required was one of recognizing and following the trail that
Dale had used so well.

We treasure many happy memories about the Leippers in College Station, both on the campus and
off. It is our regret that in later years we have not lived close enough geographically to cement more
fully the friendship that the earlier years had spawned. You were here at a critical time in the growth
of both campus and community and each owes much to your presence and to your contributions.

We wish you continuing good health and many more years of wedded happiness.

Sincerely yours,

%&WMCW
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